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November 30, 2016
TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:		Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:	Update to the Board of Directors –NAESB EIR
NAESB Electric Industry Registry
On October 18, 2016, the final transition of the registry tool from NERC to NAESB took place with the retirement of NERC’s approval functionalities and removal of NERC from the EIR.  In 2012, as part of the original transition of the tool from NERC to NAESB, NERC remained a participant in the registry, sharing approval rights for certain entities and objects with NAESB to ensure cohesiveness for the industry.  However, late last year, NERC approached NAESB regarding the final transition of the tool, citing the success of the NAESB EIR.  NERC, NAESB, and OATI, the registry system administrator, worked together to effect this change, which was a seamless transition for registry users due to the successful coordination of NAESB, NERC, and OATI.
As originally anticipated with the creation of the EIR, those entities performing market operator activities would register for the Market Operator role within the registry.  Currently, market operator functionalities are carried out by Balancing Authorities that have indicated through a check box that they also operate as a Market Operator, a legacy item retained from the original transition of the registry from NERC.  NAESB is working with OATI to develop a change order that will fully implement the Market Operator role within the registry.
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